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Glorify God x Grow Disciples x Go Serve   
October 2013 

Jesus said to them, "I am the bread of life. Whoever comes to me will never be hungry, 
and whoever believes in me will never be thirsty.ó John 6:35 
 

Dear Ward Parkway Presbyterian friends and family, 
     This Sunday, October 6, is World Communion Sunday. World Communion 

Sunday began as a gift of the Presbyterian Church to the larger ecumenical 
church in recognition of our Christian unity. It began in the 1930s, but gained 

momentum during the Second World War as part of an effort to bring spiritual 
stability to our world. Today, World Communion Sunday is celebrated around 
the world in recognition of the unity of all who follow Jesus Christ.   
     When we declare our unity around the Lordõs Table, we also declare our 
unity with the church in all places and times. Our gatherings around the Table 
have much in common with the Table gatherings of early Christians. In about 
150 A. D., Justin Martyr wrote one of the earliest accounts of Christian wor-
ship outside of the Bible. Just as we do, the congregation gathered to share 
Word and Sacrament. 

òé All who live in cities or in the country gather together in one place, and the 
memoirs of the apostles or the writings of the prophets are read, as long as time 
permits; then, when the reader has ceased, the president verbally instructs, and 

exhorts to the imitation of these good things. Then we all rise together and 
prayé When our prayer is ended, bread and wine and water are brought, and 

the president in like manner offers prayers and thanksgivings, according to his 
ability, and the people assent, saying Amen; and there is a distribution to each, 
and a participation of that over which thanks have been givenéó  

(Justin Martyr, First Apology, Chapter LXVII)  

     Iõm looking forward to seeing you in worship on Sunday, October 6, as we 

experience Christ in the sacrament, mindful of our spiritual connection to 
Christians here in Kansas City, around the world, and in all places and times. 
 

Yours in Christõs love, 
 

Pastor Connie 



Adult Bible Study 

Happy Birthday! 

Brian Happell-October 1 

Marlene Durig-October 3 

Ramona Nelson-October 3 

Nancy Lusk-October 12 

Carmen Rinehart-October 12 

Scott Johnson-October 14 

Amelia Wiederaenders-October 15 

Mike Lochmann-October18 

Grace Guthrie-October 18 

Rosemary McDaneld-October 19 

Muriel Oldberg-October 23 

Martha Lundhigh-October 28 

Shirley Lytle-October 29 

The Serenity Prayer 

 God grant me the serenity to accept the things I 
cannot change; courage to change the things I can; 

and the wisdom to know the difference.  
 

Living one day at a time; enjoying one moment at a 
time; accepting hardships as the pathway to peace. 

  
Taking, as He did, this sinful world as it is, not as I 
would have it. Trusting that He will make all things 

right, if I surrender to His will. That I may be  
reasonably happy in this life, and supremely happy 

with Him forever in the next. 
Amen. 

--Reinhold Niebuhr 

    

 ARE YOU LISTENING TO GOD  
(Part 1) 

     In church, Pastor Connie talked about the  
importance of READING the Bible," the WORD 
OF GOD". One of the best ways of reading the  
Bible is to be together in the community of a 
group. If you have not participated in such a group, 
I would offer some points on what you can expect 
in a group that is studying GOD's Word: 
    
1)  Expect to know that you are not alone. 
Spending time in a group allows you to know the 
members on a more intimate level. Only Jesus is 
perfect, we all are far from perfect. Knowing we all 
are in need of someone to redeem and save us, we 
move closer to one another in life-changing commu-
nity. 
      
2)  Expect to find other people who are also new 
to the group experience.   
When you try something new, you worry about 
what to expect, such as depth of study and the 
group dynamics. People who have been part of 
group study forget how nerve-racking it can be. But  
remember that you're not the only person who's 
new to a group.  Others will have the same 
 questions. So, RELAX, open up, ask questions, 
and just be yourself. 
     
3)  Expect to begin some new relationships. 
During your time together, there's a good chance 
you'll have the opportunity to begin NEW relation-
ships. At the same time, meeting together for six 
weeks doesn't usually translate into life-long  
friendship. To build on the relationships, get togeth-
er for other church activities, meet outside the 
church for coffee or lunch, be in prayer for your 
group and their joys and concerns. 
    
    If you are interested in joining one of Ward  
Parkwayõs existing groups or have a desire to form/ 
lead a new group in the study of God's WORD, 
please let Mike Montgomery know at 913-341-5694 
or email at p51monty@everestkc.net. 
    
    See you in next monthõs Ward Press for more tips 
on listening to GOD thru the Bible. 
    
Mike Montgomery 
Proverbs 3: 5-6 
 

Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean not on 
your own understanding; in all your ways acknowledge 
him, and he will make your paths straight. 

Capital Campaign Update 

   Thanks to all who have made contributions to our 
capital campaign which is helping to fund the new 
air conditioning system in the education wing. To 
date, we have received $21,635 in donations from 
26 families toward our goal of $30,000.  If you are 
able, and have the heart to give, we would greatly 
appreciate your gift.   

Preschool News August Session Meeting 
The Session approved scholarships for six college bound  

students ð Grace and Hans Guthrie, Alex and Brian Happell, 

Barnett and Ben Rucker. 

 

A request from the Zumba class to use our facility on 

Thursday evenings was approved unless the space is needed 

for a church related function. 

  

The Session is in the process of amending the church by-laws 

to correspond with the new PC (U.S.A.) Book of Order. 

  

The Sunday School kick-off is scheduled for September 8 ð 

children and adult classes will begin meeting regularly. A pot 

luck lunch will follow worship.  

  

There is still a need for Disciple Group leaders. 

  

Four candidates of Pastor Connieõs new member class will be 

examined by the Session and received into membership on 

September 8th.  They are Doris Bowman, Martha Nell 

Guisinger, Emily Lantz and Warren Bell.   

  

Pastor Connie is planning to start another class in the fall.   

 

Preschool Parent Coffees hosted by the Preschool Board on 

Wednesday and Thursday, September 18 and 19.  Preschool 

back to school night and spaghetti dinner is scheduled for  

September 19. 

  

The annual meeting of the congregation is scheduled for the 

first Sunday in November.  The purpose of the meeting is to 

elect elders, deacons and trustees and to review the pastorõs 

terms of call. 

  

In home communion was served to Phil, Pinky and Scott 

Johnson and Ethel Hahn on August 4th. 

  

Planting our fall garden! Radishes, Broccoli, cauliflower, 
some flowers.  

ð 
     We are off to a great start at preschool!! We  
had our 3rd annual Spaghetti Dinner event coupled 
with our Back to School night! We had a wonderful 
turnout of preschool families and church members 
come and share in this special evening of fellow-
ship! Thank you so much for your support and  
participation!  
     October is filled with many fun activities.   
The fire truck will visit the preschool to teach the  
children about fire safety on October 9 & 10.  
On October 16 & 17, Classy Kid's Studio will be  
at the preschool taking individual pictures of the 
preschool students. Our classrooms are full of  
wonderful fall art and activities about apples and 
nature. Fall vegetables have been planted in our 
garden. We are looking forward to seeing them 
grow.  Happy Fall Y'all!! 

 
Kathy and Kim 

Thursday, October 31 at 5:00 p.m. 
   We will serve our preschool and neighborhood 
families by hosting Trunk or Treat in our parking 
lot. Children will trick ðorðtreat in the parking lot 
by going from car trunk to car trunk. Individuals or 
groups from the church will host and decorate their 
car trunks so that families can enjoy Halloween fun 
in a safe, familyðfriendly atmosphere with food, 
treats and games! 
   Please plan to host a trunk, donate candy or 
simply come that evening to lend a hand. There 
will be food and fun for all. For more information, 
contact Lynne Crossette at (913)710ð0330. 

Sunday Morning Parking Request 

�á  
 If you are able, please park in either the north or 
south parking lot on Sunday mornings. This way, 
we can leave street parking on Mercier available to 

those for whom the walk to our sanctuary is a  
challenge. Thank you for honoring our brothers 

and sisters in Christ in this way. 

mailto:p51monty@everestkc.net

